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NATIONAL FEDERATION OF INDEPENDENT BUSINESS (NFIB) INC

                                                                                                    ABN 35 429 948 123

August 22  2003

The Secretary

Senate Economics References Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

              Re: Inquiry into the Effectiveness of the Trade Practices Act 1974 in protecting small business

Dear Sir

The NFIB has had considerable experience with the implementation of the unfair trading provisions of the Trade Practices Act, in particular in issues of CONDUCT (section 51) in the Retail Tenancy area that are normally carried forward via State/Territory legislation. The MARKET POWER issue has also reared its head from time to time and has NOT been addressed correctly, poosibly through deficiencies in the Act.

To be specific:

The Conduct parameters, excellently expressed in plain language so that citizens can represent themselves, appear to be “foreign”to the legal fraternity who prefer to indulge in nit-picking technical argument.  This applies to both the representative lawyers and the magistrates. The primary objective of unclogging the courts, by allowing self-representation in an informal Tribunal atmosphere, is therefore not being achieved.  In the ACT, for example, the Government, led by lawyers on both sides, chose to abolish the Tenancy Tribunal and revert to a Magistrates court jurisdiction for NO GOOD REASON.  The consequence is the illegitimate transfer of billions of dollars from small business producers to financial parasites, i.e Banks, Inurance companies and the like.  The negative impact on employment is very great.

The Market Power parameters, self evident to any reasonable lay person, are clouded to the point of absurdity in cases where a Government, Government Agency or a Political Party are the offenders.  For example, the ACCC seems incapable of initiating action against the Gambling and Racing Commission and/or the Labor Party even though these two parties are deliberately and openly destroying the livelihoods of a group of small businesses by misuse of market power.  The Small Business Commissioner accepts that the problem is real and disgraceful but intimates that the Act does not contain the necessary “hooks” to nail the parties.  This MUST be fixed. The livelihoods of small business families are at stake.

The fix is to ensure that the unfair conduct provisions form the cornerstone of TP legislation and are rigorously acted upon by the judiciary in as informal a manner as possible.  The “effect” of the conduct must be the major consideration, NOT the process. I would be happy to attend a formal meeting of the Committee to elaborate on the above.

Yours sincerely

NATIONAL FEDERATION OF INDEPENDENT BUSINESS (NFIB) INC
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John Farrell

Federal President
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